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The Old World.

1926.

Hello Charley old hand, How are you?

I just thought I would drop you a line and tell you how things are a
working on the old range since you left. Old Timer you don't know how
we miss you, Gee but its been lonesome since you left, even to us away
down here in California, where we dident get to see near as much of you
as we wanted to anyhow. But think what all them old Montana Waddies are
thinking. Why some of these old Birds would miss their wives less than
they do you.

Nancy come down to California this fall as usual her and Jack, I
dident want to tell her so and she tried to let on they wasent but I
tell you they was a pretty sad looking outfit. They sho was a lonesome
layout. Nancy and I talked over the usual old routine about "it all
being for the best, and that you had a better job, and would do maby
better work there than you did here," Yes we both said that we kinder
agreed in our talk with each other, and we joshed it off and sorter
smiled a little, but I want to tell you that it was a mighty sickly
little grin, and between you and me, in our own hearts we knew we were
both trying to load each other, We knew in each others own hearts that
we couldent see why you had to go and switch outfits, just when you had
got to be Boss of this one.

You know I hadent seen you in about a year, and she told me the most
part of that Time, that you were working on a Book of yours even more
than on your Paintings, She said you had the thing all just finished
up. She said she wanted me to write a sort of an introduction to the
book, Said you wanted me to before you left. My Lord Charley you know I
cant write any Introduction, thats for writers to do, Why a book like
you got Charley that you put all your best Stories in, and spent all
that time drawing, I bet a hundred wonderful pictures are with it, Why
you ought to have somebody turn an introduction out of the "schute"
that would really turn on some high grade words, and doctor them up
with some pretty salty ideas. It ought to be sorter classy, I couldent
try to make it funny in the introduction, for you know yourself Charley
what chance I got being in the same book with my little maverick brand
along side of your outfit of humor. Why you never heard me open my
mouth when you was around, and you never knew any of our friends that
would let me open it as long as there was a chance to get you to tell
another one. I always did say that you could tell a story better than
any man that ever lived. If I could a got you to quit that crazy
painting idea, and took up something worth while like joke telling, Why
I would a set you out there on the stage at the tail end of an old
chuck wagon, hunched up on an old roll of "Sougans" and a "prop"
campfire burning in your face, Say you would have been the biggest
thing that ever fit in while the "Glorified Beauties" was changing
their color of powder. But you would dab around with them old brushes,
and squeeze a handful of mud into the shape of some old "limber neck"
bronk, You looked to me at times like you would ruther be a good dirt
dobber, or a sort of an old painter than just about anything.

Now I am going to try to talk Nancy out of that introduction Gag to
that book, Every one of your old friends are too anxious to get into
the book, to be messing around with any introduction anyway, I don't
know why it is but everyone of them feel that this book will be more
like you than anything you have done. We can just set there by the hour
and imagine you telling that very yarn, and then we can look at the
drawing and you will show us in it the things that we might never get
if it wasent for you pointing it out to us, I bet we get many a laugh
out of all those comical drawings. I want to see old Ed Borein when he
starts a pointing out all the little cute things in the pictures that
he thinks we don't get. Some of them stories of yours is going to be
mighty sad when somebody else tries to tell em like you did. They say
your range is up on a high Mountain and you can look down on all these
little outfits like ours, You will get many a quiet laugh hearing
modern "grangers" trying to unload one of your old favorites.

There aint much news here to tell you, You know the big Boss gent
sent a hand over and got you so quick Charley, But I guess He needed a
good man pretty bad, I hear they been a working shorthanded over there
pretty much all the time, I guess its hard for Him to get hold of good
men, they are just getting scarce everywhere. But you was gone one
morning before the old cook could roll out, and when you beat him up
you are stepping, But after we had realized that you had rolled your
Bed and gone, it sure would a done your old hide good to a seen what
they all thought of you, You know how it is yourself with a fellow
leaving an outfit and going over to another, in talking it over after
he has gone there is generally a BUT to it somewhere, Some old "Peeler"
will unload some dirt about him, But there sure wasent any after you
crossed the skyline, Why it would a been almost worth your going to a
new Outfit just to have heard all the fine things said about you. Why
even a lot of them old Reprobates (that perhaps owed you money) they
said "we may have Painters in time to come, that will be just as good
as old Charley, We may have Cowboys just as good, and we may
occasionally round up a pretty good man, But us, and the manicured
tribe that is following us, will never have the Real Cowboy, Painter
and Man, combined that old Charley was, For we aint got no more real
cowboys, and we aint got no real Cows to paint, and we just don't raise
no more of his kind of men, and if by a Miracle we did get all that
combination why it just wouldent be Charley."

Why you old Rascal you would a thought you was somebody. Why the
Governor and the State Legislature of that big old commonwealth of
Montana, said you was the biggest thing ever produced in the State,
That your work would live and be known when maby Montana was the
central part of Japan. Why we got ahold of Editorials by big Writers
and Art Guys from all over the east, that said that you was the Michael
Angelo of the west, (Thats some Dago over there that was as big in his
day as Mussolini is now), You never was much for swelling up, but I
tell you your old hat band would be busted if you had heard what was
said about you.

Ah! but it was wonderful Charley, and it did please your old friends
that the world recognized you. But somehow that dident seem to repay
us, It wasent what you had done, it wasent because you paint a horse
and a cow and a cowboy better than any man that ever lived, I don't
know, it was just you Charley, We want you here if you couldent
whitewash a fence, We are just sorter selfish I guess, Why when you
left there was actually old "Rounders" cried, that you would a bet your
last sack of tobacco that dident have any more sentiment than a wet
saddle blanket. Why even your old horse followed you off with your
saddle on, if you had looked back you would a seen him.

But we all know you are getting along fine, You will get along fine
anywhere, I bet you hadent been up there three days till you had out
your old Pencial and was a drawing something funny about some of their
old punchers. That makes us want to see you more than ever for we know
that you will have some new ones for us about some of them Sky Line
Riders up there. I bet you Mark Twain and Old Bill Nye, and Whitcomb
Riley and a whole bunch of those old Joshers was just a waiting for you
to pop in with all the latest ones, What kind of a Bird is Washington
and Jefferson I bet they are regula fellows when you meet em aint they?
Most big men are. I would like to see the bunch that is gathered around
you the first time you tell the one about putting the Limburger Cheese
in the old Nestors Whiskers, Don't tell that Charley till you get
Lincoln around you, he would love that, I bet you and him kinder throw
in together when you get well acquainted, Darn it when I get to
thinking about all them Top Hands up there, If I could just hold a
Horse wrangling job with em, I wouldent mind following that wagon
myself.

Write me about Bret Harte, and O Henry, I bet there is a couple of
Guys standing guard together, auger awhile with them, and you will get
many a laugh.

With that sign language that you "savvy" why you can gab with any of
those old "hombres" up there, Tie in to that old Napoleon some time and
pick a load into him, you ought to get something pretty good from him,
if it aint nothing but about war, and women.

At first we couldent understand why they moved you, but we can now,
They had every kind of a great man up there, but they just dident have
any great Cowboy Artist like you. Shucks! on the luck, there was only
one of you and he couldent use you both places.

You will run onto my old Dad up there Charley, For he was a real
Cowhand and bet he is running a wagon, and you will pop into some well
kept ranch house over under some cool shady trees and you will be asked
to have dinner, and it will be the best one you ever had in your life,
Well, when you are a thanking the women folks, You just tell the sweet
looking little old lady that you know her boy back on an outfit you
used to rep for, and tell the daughters that you knew their brother,
and if you see a cute looking little rascal running around there kiss
him for me. Well cant write you any more Charley dam papers all wet, It
must be raining in this old bunk house.

Course we are all just a hanging on here as long as we can. I don't
know why we hate to go, we know its better there, Maby its because we
havent done anything that will live after we are gone. from your old
friend,

WILL.
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(A personal introduction written by the author but a few months
before his death)

The papers have been kind to me many times more kind than true.
Although I worked for many years on the range, I am not what the people
think a cowboy should be. I was neither a good roper nor rider. I was a
night wrangler. How good I was, I'll leave it for the people I worked
for to say there are still a few of them living. In the spring I
wrangled horses, in the fall I herded beef. I worked for the big
outfits and always held my job.

I have many friends among cowmen and cowpunchers. I have always been
what is called a good mixer I had friends when I had nothing else. My
friends were not always within the law, but I haven't said how
law-abiding I was myself. I haven't been too bad nor too good to get
along with.

Life has never been too serious with me I lived to play and I'm
playing yet. Laughs and good judgment have saved me many a black eye,
but I don't laugh at other's tears. I was a wild young man, but age has
made me gentle. I drank, but never alone, and when I drank it was no
secret. I am still friendly with drinking men.

My friends are mixed preachers, priests, and sinners. I belong to no
church, but am friendly toward and respect all of them. I have always
liked horses and since I was eight years old have always owned a
few.

I am old-fashioned and peculiar in my dress. I am eccentric (that is
a polite way of saying you're crazy). I believe in luck and have had
lots of it.

To have talent is no credit to its owner; what man can't help he
should get neither credit nor blame for it's not his fault.

I am an illustrator. There are lots better ones, but some worse.

Any man that can make a living doing what he likes is lucky, and I'm
that. Any time I cash in now, I win.

CHARLES M. RUSSELL.

Great Falls, Montana

OLD WEST
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"Speakin' of cowpunchers," says Rawhide Rawlins, "I'm glad to see in
the last few years that them that know the business have been writin'
about 'em. It begin to look like they'd be wiped out without a history.
Up to a few years ago there's mighty little known about cows and cow
people. It was sure amusin' to read some of them old stories about
cowpunchin'. You'd think a puncher growed horns an' was haired
over.

"It put me in mind of the eastern girl that asks her mother:

"'Ma,' says she, 'do cowboys eat grass?' 'No, dear,' says the old
lady, 'they're part human,' an' I don't know but the old gal had 'em
sized up right. If they are human, they're a separate species. I'm
talkin' about the old-time ones, before the country's strung with wire
an' nesters had grabbed all the water, an' a cowpuncher's home was big.
It wasn't where he took his hat off, but where he spread his blankets.
He ranged from Mexico to the Big Bow River of the north, an' from where
the trees get scarce in the east to the old Pacific. He don't need no
iron hoss, but covers his country on one that eats grass an' wears
hair. All the tools he needed was saddle, bridle, quirt, hackamore, an'
rawhide riatta or seagrass rope; that covered his hoss.

"The puncher himself was rigged, startin' at the top, with a good
hat not one of the floppy kind you see in pictures, with the rim turned
up in front. The top-cover he wears holds its shape an' was made to
protect his face from the weather; maybe to hold it on, he wore a
buckskin string under the chin or back of the head. Round his neck a
big silk handkerchief, tied loose, an' in the drag of a trail herd it
was drawn over the face to the eyes, hold-up fashion, to protect the
nose an' throat from dust. In old times, a leather blab or mask was
used the same. Coat, vest, an' shirt suits his own taste. Maybe he'd
wear California pants, light buckskin in color, with large brown plaid,
sometimes foxed, or what you'd call reinforced with buck or antelope
skin. Over these came his chaparejos or leggin's. His feet were covered
with good high-heeled boots, finished off with steel spurs of Spanish
pattern. His weapon's usually a forty-five Colt's six-gun, which is
packed in a belt, swingin' a little below his right hip. Sometimes a
Winchester in a scabbard, slung to his saddle under his
stirrup-leather, either right or left side, but generally left, stock
forward, lock down, as his rope hangs at his saddle-fork on the
right.

"By all I can find out from old, gray-headed punchers, the cow
business started in California, an' the Spaniards were the first to
burn marks on their cattle an' hosses, an' use the rope. Then men from
the States drifted west to Texas, pickin' up the brandin' iron an'
lass-rope, an' the business spread north, east, an' west, till the
spotted long-horns walked in every trail marked out by their brown
cousins, the buffalo.

"Texas an' California, bein' the startin' places, made two species
of cowpunchers; those west of the Rockies rangin' north, usin'
centerfire or single-cinch saddles, with high fork an' cantle; packed a
sixty or sixty-five foot rawhide rope, an' swung a big loop. These cow
people were generally strong on pretty, usin' plenty of hoss jewelry,
silver-mounted spurs, bits, an' conchas; instead of a quirt, used a
romal, or quirt braided to the end of the reins. Their saddles were
full stamped, with from twenty-four to twenty-eight-inch eagle-bill
tapaderos. Their chaparejos were made of fur or hair, either bear,
angora goat, or hair sealskin. These fellows were sure fancy, an'
called themselves buccaroos, coming from the Spanish word,
vaquero."
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"The cowpuncher east of the Rockies originated in Texas and ranged
north to the Big Bow. He wasn't so much for pretty; his saddle was low
horn, rimfire, or double-cinch; sometimes 'macheer.' Their rope was
seldom over forty feet, for being a good deal in a brush country, they
were forced to swing a small loop. These men generally tied, instead of
taking their dallie-welts, or wrapping their rope around the saddle
horn. Their chaparejos were made of heavy bullhide, to protect the leg
from brush an' thorns, with hog-snout tapaderos.

"Cowpunchers were mighty particular about their rig, an' in all the
camps you'd find a fashion leader. From a cowpuncher's idea, these
fellers was sure good to look at, an' I tell you right now, there ain't
no prettier sight for my eyes than one of those good-lookin',
long-backed cowpunchers, sittin' up on a high-forked, full-stamped
California saddle with a live hoss between his legs.

"Of course a good many of these fancy men were more ornamental than
useful, but one of the best cow-hands I ever knew belonged to this
class. Down on the Gray Bull, he went under the name of Mason, but most
punchers called him Pretty Shadow. This sounds like an Injun name, but
it ain't. It comes from a habit some punchers has of ridin' along,
lookin' at their shadows. Lookin' glasses are scarce in cow outfits, so
the only chance for these pretty boys to admire themselves is on
bright, sunshiny days. Mason's one of these kind that doesn't get much
pleasure out of life in cloudy weather. His hat was the best; his boots
was made to order, with extra long heels. He rode a center-fire,
full-stamped saddle, with twenty-eight-inch tapaderos; bearskin
ancaroes, or saddle pockets; his chaparejos were of the same skin. He
packed a sixty-five-foot rawhide. His spurs an' bit were silver inlaid,
the last bein' a Spanish spade. But the gaudiest part of his regalia
was his gun. It's a forty-five Colt's, silverplated an' chased with
gold. Her handle is pearl, with a bull's head carved on.

"When the sun hits Mason with all this silver on, he blazes up like
some big piece of jewelry. You could see him for miles when he's ridin'
high country. Barrin' Mexicans, he's the fanciest cow dog I ever see,
an' don't think he don't savvy the cow. He knows what she says to her
calf. Of course there wasn't many of his stripe. All punchers liked
good rigs, but plainer; an' as most punchers 're fond of gamblin' an'
spend their spare time at stud poker or monte, they can't tell what
kind of a rig they'll be ridin' the next day. I've seen many a good rig
lost over a blanket. It depends how lucky the cards fall what kind of a
rig a man's ridin'.

"I'm talkin' about old times, when cowmen were in their glory. They
lived different, talked different, an' had different ways. No matter
where you met him, or how he's rigged, if you'd watch him close he'd do
something that would tip his hand. I had a little experience back in
'83 that'll show what I'm gettin' at.

"I was winterin' in Cheyenne. One night a stranger stakes me to buck
the bank. I got off lucky an' cash in fifteen hundred dollars. Of
course I cut the money in two with my friend, but it leaves me with the
biggest roll I ever packed. All this wealth makes Cheyenne look small,
an' I begin longin' for bigger camps, so I drift for Chicago. The
minute I hit the burg, I shed my cow garments an' get into white man's
harness. A hard hat, boiled shirt, laced shoes all the gearin' known to
civilized man. When I put on all this rig, I sure look human; that is,
I think so. But them shorthorns know me, an' by the way they trim that
roll, it looks like somebody's pinned a card on my back with the word
'EASY' in big letters. I ain't been there a week till my roll don't
need no string around it, an' I start thinkin' about home. One evenin'
I throw in with the friendliest feller I ever met. It was at the bar of
the hotel where I'm camped. I don't just remember how we got
acquainted, but after about fifteen drinks we start holdin' hands an'
seein' who could buy the most and fastest. I remember him tellin' the
barslave not to take my money, 'cause I'm his friend. Afterwards, I
find out the reason for this goodheartedness; he wants it all an' hates
to see me waste it. Finally, he starts to show me the town an' says it
won't cost me a cent. Maybe he did, but I was unconscious, an' wasn't
in shape to remember. Next day, when I come to, my hair's sore an' I
didn't know the days of the week, month, or what year it was.

"The first thing I do when I open my eyes is to look at the winders.
There's no bars on 'em, an' I feel easier. I'm in a small room with two
bunks. The one opposite me holds a feller that's smokin' a cigarette
an' sizin' me up between whiffs while I'm dress-in'. I go through
myself but I'm too late. Somebody beat me to it. I'm lacin' my shoes
an' thinkin' hard, when the stranger speaks:

"Neighbor, you're a long way from your range.'

"You call the turn,' says I, 'but how did you read my iron?'

"I didn't see a burn on you,' says he, 'an' from looks, you'll go as
a slick-ear. It's your ways, while I'm layin' here, watchin' you get
into your garments. Now, humans dress up an' punchers dress down. When
you raised, the first thing you put on is your hat. Another thing that
shows you up is you don't shed your shirt when you bed down. So next
comes your vest an' coat, keepin' your hindquarters covered till you
slide into your pants, an' now you're lacin' your shoes. I notice you
done all of it without quittin' the blankets, like the ground's cold. I
don't know what state or territory you hail from, but you've smelt
sagebrush an' drank alkali. I heap savvy you. You've slept a whole lot
with nothin' but sky over your head, an' there's times when that old
roof leaks, but judgin' from appearances, you wouldn't mind a little
open air right now.'

"This feller's my kind, an' he stakes me with enough to get back to
the cow country."
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Charley Furiman tells me about a hoss he owns and if you're able to
stay on him he'll take you to the end of the trail. The gent Charley
got him from, says he, "Gentle? He's a pet." (This man hates to part
with him.) "He's a lady's hoss. You can catch him anywhere with a
biscuit."

Next day Charley finds out he's a lady's hoss, all right, but he
don't like men. Furiman ain't a mile from his corral when he slips the
pack. Charley crawls him again kinder careful and rides him sixty miles
an' he don't turn a hair. Next day he saddles him he acts like he's
harmless but he's looking for something. He's out about ten mile.
Charley notices he travels with one ear down. This ain't a good sign,
but Charley gets careless and about noon he comes to a dry creek bed
where there's lots of boulders. That's what this cayuse is looking for
'cause right in the middle of the boulder-strewn flat is where he
breaks in two and unloads. Charley tells me, "I don't miss none of them
boulders an' where I light there's nothing gives but different parts of
me. For a while I wonder where I'm at and when things do clear up it
comes to me right quick. I forgot to bring the biscuits. How am I going
to catch him? If I had a Winchester, I'd catch him just over the
eye.

"To make a long story short, I followed him back to the ranch afoot.
Walking ain't my strong holt an' these boulder bumps don't help me
none. Next morning after a good night's sleep, I feel better. Going out
to the corral, I offer this cayuse a biscuit, thinkin' I'll start off
friendly. He strikes at me and knocks my hat off. My pardner tries to
square it by telling me I ain't got the right kind. 'That's a lady's
hoss,' says he, 'and being a pet, he wants them little lady's biscuits;
it's enough to make him sore, handing him them sour doughs.'

"While I'm getting my hat, I happen to think of a friend of mine
that's got married and I ain't give him no wedding present. This friend
of mine is a bronk rider named Con Price. So while my heart's good, I
saddle a gentle hoss and lead this man-hater over and presents him to
Price with my best wishes.

"I don't meet Con till next fall on the beef roundup. He ain't too
friendly. Next morning when we're roping hosses, he steps up to me and
says, kinder low, holdin' out his hand to shake, 'Charley, I'm letting
bygones be bygones, but if I get married again anywhere in your
neighborhood, don't give me no wedding presents. If you do you'll get
lots of flowers."
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"Talkin' about Christmas," said Bedrock, as we smoked in his cabin
after supper, an' the wind howled as it sometimes can on a blizzardy
December night, "puts me in mind of one I spent in the '60s. Me an' a
feller named Jake Mason, but better knowed as Beaver, is trappin' an'
prospectin' on the head of the Porcupine. We've struck some placer, but
she's too cold to work her. The snow's drove all the game out of the
country, an' barrin' a few beans and some flour, we're plum out of
grub, so we decide we'd better pull our freight before we're snowed
in.

"The winter's been pretty open till then, but the day we start
there's a storm breaks loose that skins everything I ever seed. It
looks like the snow-maker's been holdin' back, an' turned the whole
winter supply loose at once. Cold? Well, it would make a polar bear
hunt cover.

"About noon it lets up enough so we can see our pack-hosses. We're
joggin' along at a good gait, when old Baldy, our lead packhoss, stops
an' swings 'round in the trail, bringin' the other three to a stand.
His whinner causes me to raise my head, an' lookin' under my hat brim,
I'm plenty surprised to see an old log shack not ten feet to the side
of the trail."
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"'I guess we'd better take that cayuse's advice,' says Beaver,
pintin' to Baldy, who's got his ears straightened, lookin' at us as
much as to say: 'What, am I packin' fer Pilgrims; or don't you know
enough to get in out of the weather? It looks like you'd loosen these
packs.' So, takin' Baldy's hunch, we unsaddle.

"This cabin's mighty ancient. It's been two rooms, but the
ridge-pole on the rear one's rotted an' let the roof down. The door's
wide open an' hangs on a wooden hinge. The animal smell I get on the
inside tells me there ain't no humans lived there for many's the
winter. The floor's strewn with pine cones an' a few scattered bones,
showin' it's been the home of mountain-rats an' squirrels. Takin' it
all 'n all, it ain't no palace, but, in this storm, it looks mighty
snug, an' when we get a blaze started in the fireplace an' the beans
goin' it's comfortable.

"The door to the back's open, an' by the light of the fire I can see
the roof hangin' down V-shaped, leavin' quite a little space agin the
wall. Once I had a notion of walkin' in an' prospectin' the place, but
there's somethin' ghostly about it an' I change my mind.

"When we're rollin' in that night, Beaver asks me what day of the
month it is.

"'If I'm right on my dates,' says I, 'this is the evenin' the kids
hang up their socks.'

"The hell it is,' says he. 'Well, here's one camp Santy'll probably
overlook. We ain't got no socks nor no place to hang 'em, an' I don't
think the old boy'd savvy our foot-rags.' That's the last I remember
till I'm waked up along in the night by somethin' monkeyin' with the
kettle.

"If it wasn't fer a snufflin' noise I could hear, I'd a-tuk it fer a
trade-rat, but with this noise it's no guess with me, an' I call the
turn all right, 'cause when I take a peek, there, humped between me an'
the fire, is the most robust silvertip I ever see. In size, he
resembles a load of hay. The fire's down low, but there's enough light
to give me his outline. He's humped over, busy with the beans,
snifflin' an' whinin' pleasant, like he enjoys 'em. I nudged Beaver
easy, an' whispers: 'Santy Claus is here.'

"He don't need but one look. 'Yes,' says he, reachin' for his Henry,
'but he ain't brought nothin' but trouble, an' more'n a sock full of
that. You couldn't crowd it into a wagon-box.'

"This whisperin' disturbs Mr. Bear, an' he straightens up till he
near touches the ridge-pole. He looks eight feet tall. Am I scared?
Well, I'd tell a man. By the feelin' runnin' up and down my back, if I
had bristles I'd resemble a wild hog. The cold sweat's drippin' off my
nose, an' I ain't got nothin' on me but sluice-ice.

"The bark of Beaver's Henry brings me out of this scare. The bear
goes over, upsettin' a kettle of water, puttin' the fire out. If it
wasn't for a stream of fire runnin' from Beaver's weapon, we'd be in
plumb darkness. The bear's up agin, bellerin' an' bawlin', and comin'
at us mighty warlike, and by the time I get my Sharps workin', I'm near
choked with smoke. It's the noisiest muss I was ever mixed up in.
Between the smoke, the barkin' of the guns an' the bellerin' of the
bear, it's like hell on a holiday."
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"I'm gropin' for another ca'tridge when I hear the lock on Beaver's
gun click, an' I know his magazine's dry. Lowerin' my hot gun, I
listen. Everythin's quiet now. In the sudden stillness I can hear the
drippin' of blood. It's the bear's life runnin' out.

"'I guess it's all over,' says Beaver, kind of shaky. 'It was a
short fight, but a fast one, an' hell was poppin' while she
lasted.'

"When we get the fire lit, we take a look at the battle ground.
There lays Mr. Bear in a ring of blood, with a hide so full of holes he
wouldn't hold hay. I don't think there's a bullet went 'round him.

"This excitement wakens us so we don't sleep no more that night. We
breakfast on bear meat. He's an old bear an' it's pretty stout, but a
feller livin' on beans and bannocks straight for a couple of weeks
don't kick much on flavor, an' we're at a stage where meat's meat.

"When it comes day, me an' Beaver goes lookin' over the bear's
bedroom. You know, daylight drives away ha'nts, an' this room don't
look near so ghostly as it did last night. After winnin' this fight,
we're both mighty brave. The roof caved in with four or five feet of
snow on, makes the rear room still dark, so, lightin' a pitch-pine
glow, we start explorin'.

"The first thing we bump into is the bear's bunk. There's a rusty
pick layin' up against the wall, an' a gold-pan on the floor, showin'
us that the human that lived there was a miner. On the other side of
the shack we ran onto a pole bunk, with a weather-wrinkled buffalo robe
an' some rotten blankets. The way the roof slants, we can't see into
the bed, but by usin' an axe an' choppin' the legs off, we lower it to
view. When Beaver raises the light, there's the frame-work of a man.
He's layin' on his left side, like he's sleepin', an' looks like he
cashed in easy. Across the bunk, under his head, is an old-fashioned
cap-'n-ball rifle. On the bedpost hangs a powder horn an' pouch, with a
belt an' skinnin' knife. These things tell us that this man's a pretty
old-timer.
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